
VILMAR WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP NOTES: JANUARY 2021

RACHEL AND REBECCA CIRCLES
The Women’s Circles will not be meeting 

for Bible Study during the month of January. 
A decision will be made later on for their plans 
for February.  

BIRTHDAYS
•	 Jan. 23:	 Jean Morris, 625 Church St., 

Bristow, IA 50611
•	 Jan. 26:	 Lavone Frerichs, 20228 160th St.,  

Greene, IA 50636
•	 Jan. 29:	 Lucy Steere, 19782 135th St., 

Greene, IA 50636
•	 Jan. 29:	 Darwin Dralle, 18079 110th St., 

Greene, IA 50636
If you or someone you know is 75 or older, let 
Margaret DeBower know so she can add them 
to the list.

SEWING COMMITTEE
At this time the sewing group will not be 

meeting to work on quilts. If you are interest-
ed in helping hem some quilts, please contact 
Margaret DeBower.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED
	 • Altar Committee: We are looking for vol-
unteers for a couple of months next year for 
the Altar Committee. The altar committee 
is in charge of changing the paraments, set-
ting up for communion, and cleaning up af-
ter communion. The months still needed are 
April and June. 
	 • Funeral Committee: We are also looking 
for someone to be a co-chair of the Funeral 
Committee. This person will be in charge of 
the committee, and will assist in funeral lun-
cheon arrangements and such.
	 Please prayerfully consider if you would be 
willing to serve the church in either of these 
areas. If you are interested, or would like more 
information, please contact Margaret DeBow-
er at 319-269-1306 or 641-775-3413.

WNALC NEWSLETTER
You can keep up-to-date on the news and 
happenings of the WNALC from around 
the country by logging into the Women’s 
organization website, wnalc.org.



VILMAR WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP NOTES: FEBRUARY 2021

RACHEL AND REBECCA CIRCLES
We will not have Bible Study yet for the month 
of February. Let’s hope this pandemic will get 
under control and we can resume in the next 
month or so.

BIRTHDAYS
•	 Feb. 29:	Marlys Kruse, P.O. Box 126, 
	 Allison, IA 50602
If you or someone you know is 75 or older, let 
Margaret DeBower know so she can add them 
to the list.

ALTAR COMMITTEE
The altar committee for February is Kurt 
and Pam Roose. Note, please check with the 
deacons about setting up during this time 
of limited activities. We appreciate your 
willingness to serve in this way. Remember it 
is up to you to find your replacement if you 
discover a conflict in your schedule.

OFFERING
While the women’s group isn’t meeting, if you 
would like to give an offering to the Vilmar 
Women’s Fellowship please put it in an 
envelope labeled “Women’s Fellowship” in the 
offering plate in the Narthex or mail it to Barb 
Wagner.

SEWING COMMITTEE
At this time the sewing group will not be 
meeting to work on quilts. If you are interested 
in helping hem some quilts, please contact 
Margaret DeBower.

LENTEN SUPPERS
Due to the pandemic there will not be Lenten 
Suppers this year. 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED
We are looking for volunteers for a couple of 
months next year for the Altar Committee. 
The altar committee is in charge of changing 
the paraments, setting up for communion, 
and cleaning up after communion. The 
months still needed are April and June. Please 
prayerfully consider if you would be willing 
to serve the church in this area. If you are 
interested, or would like more information, 
please contact Margaret DeBower at 319-269-
1306 or 641-775-3413.

WNALC NEWSLETTER
You can keep up-to-date on the news and 
happenings of the WNALC from around 
the country by logging into the Women’s 
organization website, wnalc.org.



VILMAR WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP NOTES: MARCH 2021

RACHEL AND REBECCA CIRCLES
We will not have Bible Study yet for the month 
of March. Let’s hope this pandemic will get 
under control and we can resume in the next 
month or so.

BIRTHDAYS
March 1:	 Althea Uhlenhopp, 1447 Timber 
	 Ave., Hampton, IA 50441
March 16:	 Jean Arjes, 19183 Pearl Lane,
	 Allison, IA 50602
March 18:	 Harold Kruse, P.O. Box 126,
	 Allison, IA 50602
March 19:	 Dean Westendorf, 20217 190th 
	 St., Allison, IA 50602
March 21:	 Betty Debner, 15354 Jay Ave.,
	 Greene, IA 50636
March 28:	 Joy Schueler, 1011 7th St. Apt 1,
	 Allison, IA 50602
If you or someone you know is 75 or older, let 
Margaret DeBower know so she can add them 
to the list.

ALTAR COMMITTEE
The altar committee for March is Dean and 
Kay Brinkman. Note, please check with the 
deacons about setting up during this time 
of limited activities. We appreciate your 
willingness to serve in this way. Remember it 
is up to you to find your replacement if you 
discover a conflict in your schedule.

SUNSHINE COMMITTEE
Sunshine people for the month of March are 
Kenny & Helen Debner.

OFFERING
While the women’s group isn’t meeting, if you 
would like to give an offering to the Vilmar 
Women’s Fellowship please put it in an 
envelope labeled “Women’s Fellowship” in the 
offering plate in the Narthex or mail it to Barb 
Wagner.

SEWING COMMITTEE
At this time the sewing group will not be 
meeting to work on quilts. If you are interested 
in helping hem some quilts, please contact 
Margaret DeBower.

LENTEN SUPPERS
Due to the pandemic there will not be Lenten 
Suppers this year. 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED
We are looking for volunteers for a couple of 
months next year for the Altar Committee. 
The altar committee is in charge of changing 
the paraments, setting up for communion, 
and cleaning up after communion. The 
months still needed are April and June. Please 
prayerfully consider if you would be willing 
to serve the church in this area. If you are 
interested, or would like more information, 
please contact Margaret DeBower at 319-269-
1306 or 641-775-3413.

WNALC NEWSLETTER
You can keep up-to-date on the news and 
happenings of the WNALC from around 
the country by logging into the Women’s 
organization website, wnalc.org.



VILMAR WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP NOTES: APRIL 2021

RACHEL AND REBECCA CIRCLES
Vilmar Women’s Fellowship will resume Bible 
Study on Tuesday, April 13 at 7 p.m., in the 
Fellowship Hall. We will continue with our 
Study of Philippians. We are working Lesson 
7, “Maturity in Christ.” Margaret DeBower  
will lead the study. We will not serve lunc,h so 
it is suggested that you bring your own drink.

BIRTHDAYS
April 11:	 Vera Kraft, 1103 Short St.,
	 Clarksville, IA 50619
April 16:	 Robert Vieker, 18248 Keystone 
	 Ave., Allison, IA 50602
April 18:	 Richard Kraft, 1103 Short St., 
	 Clarksville, IA 50619
If you or someone you know is 75 or older, let 
Margaret DeBower know so she can add them 
to the list.

ALTAR COMMITTEE
The altar committee for April is Ken and 
Margaret DeBower. May is Ron and Diane 
Salge. We appreciate your willingness to serve 
in this way. Remember it is up to you to find 
your replacement if you discover a conflict in 
your schedule.

SUNSHINE COMMITTEE
Sunshine person for the month of April is 
Betty Rewerts.

SEWING COMMITTEE
At this time the sewing group will not be 
meeting to work on quilts. If you are interested 
in helping hem some quilts, please contact 
Margaret DeBower.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED
We are looking for volunteers for the month 
of June for the Altar Committee. The altar 
committee is in charge of changing the 
paraments, setting up for communion, 
and cleaning up after communion. Please 
prayerfully consider if you would be willing 
to serve the church in this area. If you are 
interested, or would like more information, 
please contact Margaret DeBower at 319-269-
1306 or 641-775-3413.

WNALC NEWSLETTER
You can keep up-to-date on the news and 
happenings of the WNALC from around 
the country by logging into the Women’s 
organization website, wnalc.org.



VILMAR WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP NOTES: MAY 2021

WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY
Vilmar Women’s Fellowship Bible Study will 
be held on Tuesday, May 11 at 7 p.m., in the 
Fellowship Hall. The group will continue with 
the study of Philippians, with Lesson 8, “The 
Peace of Christ.” Karen Janssen will be the 
leader. No lunch.

BIRTHDAYS
May 1:	 Barb Westendorf, 20217 190th 
	 St., Allison, IA 50602
May 10:	 Evalyn Nettleton, 602 11th St., 
	 Charles City, 50616
May 28:	 Betty Rewerrts, P.O. Box 565, 
	 Allison, IA 50602
If you or someone you know is 75 or older, let 
Margaret DeBower know so she can add them 
to the list.

ALTAR COMMITTEE
The altar committee for May is Ron and 
Diane Salge. We appreciate your willingness 
to serve in this way. Remember it is up to you 
to find your replacement if you discover a 
conflict in your schedule.

SUNSHINE COMMITTEE
Sunshine people for the month of May are 
Ken & Margaret DeBower.

SEWING COMMITTEE
The sewing committee will not meet at the 
church to work on quilts until the fall. How-
ever, the members have been and continue 
to be busy working in their own homes, and 
they are always looking for volunteers. You 
don’t have to know how or even like to sew. 
They have many fabric donations that need 
to be trimmed/squared up, and the finished 
tops need to be tied, so all you need to know 
is how to tie a square knot. (If you don’t know 
how, they will teach you!) Making quilts for 
Lutheran World Relief and NALC Disaster 
Relief is a very important and worthwhile 
cause that gives many people around the world 
the feeling of love and warmth when wrapped 
in them. If you feel called to help in this fun 
and fulfilling project, please talk to Margaret 
DeBower about how to help. Be sure to watch 
The Herald for the sewing start-up date in the 
fall.

WNALC NEWSLETTER
You can keep up-to-date on the news and 
happenings of the WNALC from around 
the country by logging into the Women’s 
organization website, wnalc.org.



VILMAR WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP NOTES: JUNE 2021

WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY
Vilmar Women’s Fellowship Bible Study will 
be held on Tuesday, June 8 at 7 p.m., in the 
Fellowship Hall. The group will have their 
final Bible study on the book of Philippians, 
“In All Things.” Margaret DeBower will be 
the leader.

BIRTHDAYS
June 3:	 Viola Luchtenburg, 900 Seventh 
	 St., Allison, IA 50602
June 21:	 Bill Debner, 15354 Jay Ave.,
	 Greene, IA 50636
If you or someone you know is 75 or older, let 
Margaret DeBower know so she can add them 
to the list.

ALTAR COMMITTEE
The altar committee for June is Bob and Karen 
Janssen. We appreciate your willingness to 
serve in this way. Remember it is up to you 
to find your replacement if you discover a 
conflict in your schedule.

SUNSHINE COMMITTEE
Sunshine people for the month of June are 
Barb Meyer and Brenda Boden.

SEWING COMMITTEE
The sewing committee will not meet at the 
church to work on quilts until the fall. How-
ever, the members have been and continue 
to be busy working in their own homes, and 
they are always looking for volunteers. You 
don’t have to know how or even like to sew. 
They have many fabric donations that need 
to be trimmed/squared up, and the finished 
tops need to be tied, so all you need to know 
is how to tie a square knot. (If you don’t know 
how, they will teach you!) Making quilts for 
Lutheran World Relief and NALC Disaster 
Relief is a very important and worthwhile 
cause that gives many people around the world 
the feeling of love and warmth when wrapped 
in them. If you feel called to help in this fun 
and fulfilling project, please talk to Margaret 
DeBower about how to help. Be sure to watch 
The Herald for the sewing start-up date in the 
fall.

WNALC NEWSLETTER
You can keep up-to-date on the news and 
happenings of the WNALC from around 
the country by logging into the Women’s 
organization website, wnalc.org.



VILMAR WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP NOTES: JULY 2021

VILMAR WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP
Vilmar Women’s Fellowship Bible Study 
will not meeting during the months of July 
and August. See the August Herald for 
information about resuming in the fall.

BIRTHDAYS
July 08:	 Mari Ann Wearda, 210th St., 
	 Sheffield, IA 50475
July 15:	 Karen Janssen, 205 E Elm St., P.O.  
	 Box 874, Clarksville, IA 50619
July 24: 	 Jerry Wearda, 210th St., 
	 Sheffield, IA 50475
If you or someone you know is 75 or older, let 
Margaret DeBower know so she can add them 
to the list.

ALTAR COMMITTEE
The altar committee for July is Kenny and 
Helen Debner. We appreciate your willingness 
to serve in this way. Remember it is up to you 
to find your replacement if you discover a 
conflict in your schedule.

SUNSHINE COMMITTEE
Sunshine people for the month of July are Kay 
Brinkman and Jennifer Seehusen.

SUMMER SOCIAL
The women will hold their annual Summer 

Social on Sunday, Aug. 22. More details com-
ing soon. Please consider helping with this an-
nual fundraiser.

SEWING COMMITTEE
The sewing committee will not meet at the 
church to work on quilts until the fall. How-
ever, the members have been and continue 
to be busy working in their own homes, and 
they are always looking for volunteers. You 
don’t have to know how or even like to sew. 
They have many fabric donations that need to 
be trimmed/squared up, and the finished tops 
need to be tied, so all you need to know is how 
to tie a square knot. (If you don’t know how, 
they will teach you!) If you feel called to help 
in this fun and fulfilling project, please talk to 
Margaret DeBower about how to help. Be sure 
to watch The Herald for the sewing start-up 
date in the fall.

WNALC NEWSLETTER
You can keep up-to-date on the news and 
happenings of the WNALC from around 
the country by logging into the Women’s 
organization website, wnalc.org.



DONATIONS NEEDED for the 
country store (baked goods, produce, 

crafts, or other decor/home items).

NEW IN 
2021!

VILMAR WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP NOTES: AUGUST 2021

VILMAR WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP
Women’s Fellowship Bible Study will not meet 
in August. The group will resume in the fall.

BIRTHDAYS
Aug. 06:	 Helen Debner, 20865 160th St.,
	 Greene, IA 50636
Aug. 09:	 Stanley Senne, 721 Spruce St., 
	 Allison, IA 50602
Aug. 17: 	 Jim Wubbena, 19258 Forest Ave.,
	 Dumont, IA 50625
If you or someone you know is 75 or older, let 
Margaret DeBower know so she can add them 
to the list.

ALTAR COMMITTEE
The altar committee for August is Diane 
Hummel. We appreciate your willingness to 
serve in this way. 

SUNSHINE COMMITTEE
Sunshine people for the month of August are 
Barb Westendorf and Sandy Roose.

WNALC NEWSLETTER
You can keep up-to-date on the news and 
happenings of the WNALC from around 
the country by logging into the Women’s 
organization website, wnalc.org.

SUMMER SOCIAL 2021

The annual Summer Social will be held 
Sunday, Aug. 22 from 4:30-6:30 p.m. 
This year’s menu will include: pork 
burgers (provided by the Butler County 
Pork Promoters), potato salad, baked 
beans, variety of salads, homemade pies 
and bars, and ice cream.

Featuring:
“Vilmar’s Country Store”

The Women’s Fellowship and Brother-
hood will be working together for this 
event. Sign-up sheets will be posted in 
the narthex in early August. 
If you have questions, contact Margaret 
DeBower or Warren Van Dyke.

Produce, crafts, and other home goods 
will be available for purchase during the 
social! Don’t miss out!



VILMAR WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP NOTES: SEPTEMBER 2021

VILMAR WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP
The women will be starting their Bible Study 
again on Tuesday, Sept. 14 at 7 p.m., in the 
church fellowship hall. The title of the study is 
“What’s Your Mission?” This will be a DVD 
and discussion study. No book needs to be 
purchased, but bringing your Bible will be 
helpful. Diane Hummel will lead the study 
and Barb Wagner will serve.

BIRTHDAYS
Sept. 25:	 Donna Kruse, 305 Truax St.,
	 Bristow, IA 50611
Sept. 27:	 Robert Janssen, P.O. Box 874,
	 Clarksville, IA 50619
Sept. 29: 	 Kenneth Debner, 20865 160th 
	 St., Greene, IA 50636
If you or someone you know is 75 or older, let 
Margaret DeBower know so she can add them 
to the list.

ALTAR COMMITTEE
The altar committee for September is Brenda 
Boden and Tammy Fleshner. We appreciate 
your willingness to serve in this way. 

SUNSHINE COMMITTEE
Sunshine people for the month of September 
are Julie Eberline and Jean Morris.

SEWING DAYS
Sewing Days will be Monday and Tuesday, 
Sept. 20 and 21  from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m., each 
day. There will be a potluck lunch at noon.  
We have lots of quilts tops to tie. We can use 
lots of help. So if it has been a long time since 
you have helped us or if you are new to this 
fun project, please come for one or both days 
or even for a couple of hours! If you have any 
questions, please talk to Margaret DeBower.

ITEMS AVAILABLE!
There are some items on the round table in 
the  fellowship hall for sale. They would make 
great stocking stuffers or gifts. Just put your 
money in the box on the table. 

WNALC NEWSLETTER
You can keep up-to-date on the news and 
happenings of the WNALC from around 
the country by logging into the Women’s 
organization website, wnalc.org.



VILMAR WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP NOTES: OCTOBER 2021

BIBLE STUDY
Women’s Bible Study will meet Tuesday, Oct. 
12 at 7 p.m., in the church fellowship hall. 
Betty Rewerts will be the leader and Karen 
Janssen will serve. All ladies are welcome to 
join us as we watch a very interesting video 
and then have a time of discussion. 

ALTAR COMMITTEE
The altar committee for October is Jennifer 
Seehusen and Margaret DeBower. We 
appreciate your willingness to serve in this 
way. 

SUNSHINE COMMITTEE
Sunshine people for the month of October are 
Sandra Greenlee and Betty Debner.

WNALC NEWSLETTER
Keep up-to-date on the news and happenings 
of the WNALC from around the country 
by logging into the Women’s organization 
website, wnalc.org. 

SEWING DAYS
Sewing Days will be Monday and Tuesday, 
Oct. 4 and 5 from 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. We will 
have a potluck at noon both days. We will be 
delivering items for Lutheran World Relief on 
Oct. 18. We want to get as many quilts ready 
to ship as possible because the need is very 
great.

ITEMS AVAILABLE 
Please check the table in the basement for 
items for sale. These items make great gifts or 
are useful for personal use. All money raised 
will be used by the Women’s Fellowship 
for their yearly donations to worthwhile 
organizations. 

QUILT DONATIONS
Vilmar donated a quilt to Riverside Bible 
Camp’s online quilt auction in August. It sold 
for $300. The quilt donated to EWALU’s live 
auction in September sold for $150.



VILMAR WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP NOTES: NOVEMBER 2021

BIBLE STUDY
Vilmar Women’s Fellowship will meet Tuesday, 
Nov. 9 at 7 p.m., in the fellowship hall. 
Margaret DeBower will lead the Bible study 
and Kay Brinkman and Brenda Boden will 
serve. All ladies are welcome to join this very 
interesting DVD and study. There is no book 
to purchase, and it isn’t too late to join. 

ALTAR COMMITTEE
The altar committee for November is Jeff 
and Carol Seehusen. We appreciate your 
willingness to serve in this way.

SUNSHINE COMMITTEE
Sunshine people for the month of November 
are Kenny and Helen Debner.

BIRTHDAYS:
Nov. 25, Dennis Prange, 3304 Panther Lane,
		      Cedar Falls, IA 50613

SEWING DAYS
Sewing Days will be Monday and Tuesday, 
Nov. 15 and 16 from 9 a.m. to 2 p.m., with a 
potluck at noon. We will begin to make quilts 
to be delivered next spring. Please join us for 
a couple hours or a day or both days. If your 
have any questions, please talk to Margaret 
DeBower.

WOMEN’S BOOKLET
It’s that time again! We will be getting our 
yearly Women’s Fellowship Book printed 
in the next month or so. We need people to 
fill openings for Altar Committee, Sunshine 
Visits, Bible Study leaders and hostess for our 
monthly meetings. Please prayerfully consider 
these opportunities to serve our church family. 
Please talk to Margaret DeBower or call her at 
319-269-1306 or 641-775-3431.

LWR DONATIONS
On Oct. 16, 51 quilts, 40 school kits and 20 
baby care kits were delivered to New Hampton 
to the Lutheran World Relief semi. Thank you 
to all who helped with this labor of love for 
those in need!

ITEMS AVAILABLE 
Please check the table in the basement for 
items for sale. These items make great gifts or 
are useful for personal use. All money raised 
will be used by the group for their yearly 
mission donations. 

WNALC NEWSLETTER
Keep up-to-date on the news and happenings 
of the WNALC from around the country 
by logging into the Women’s organization 
website, wnalc.org. 



VILMAR WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP NOTES: DECEMBER 2021

BIBLE STUDY
Vilmar Women’s Fellowship will meet Tuesday, 
Dec. 14 at 7 p.m., in the fellowship hall. Diane 
Hummel will lead the Bible study and Carol 
Seehusen will serve. All ladies are welcome 
to join this very interesting DVD and study. 
There is no book to purchase, and it isn’t too 
late to join.

MORNING BIBLE STUDY
Beginning in January, Diane Hummel  will 
lead a morning Bible study. Time and date to 
be determined. Please talk to Diane for more 
information.

ALTAR COMMITTEE
The a ltar committee for December is 
Meredith and Linda Steere. We appreciate 
your willingness to serve in this way.

SUNSHINE COMMITTEE
Sunshine people for the month of December 
are the Christmas Carolers.

COOKBOOKS AVAILABLE
Reminder, the Women’s Fellowship group 
had the original cookbook reprinted! There 
are still many copies available for purchase. 
Cost is $15/book. If interested, please contact 
Margaret DeBower.

ITEMS AVAILABLE 
Please check the table in the narthex for items 
for sale. These items make great gifts or are 
useful for personal use. All money raised will 
be used by the group for their yearly mission 
donations. 

BIRTHDAYS
Dec. 25:	 Dean Brinkman,
		  13637 Camp Comfort Rd., 
		  Greene, IA 50636.
Dec. 30:	 Harley Uhlenhopp,
		  1447 Timber Ave.,
		  Hampton, IA 50441.

SEWING DAYS
The Sewing Committee had a great time in 
November with some new members joining 
in the work and fellowship. There will be no 
sewing days in December, but we will resume 
again in January. In the meantime we are still 
accepting  donations of sheets, blankets, and 
fabric. If you have any questions, please talk 
Margaret DeBower or Betty Rewerts.

WOMEN’S BOOKLET
It’s that time again! We will be getting our 
yearly Women’s Fellowship Book printed 
in the next month or so. We need people to 
fill openings for Altar Committee, Sunshine 
Visits, Bible Study leaders and hostess for our 
monthly meetings. Please prayerfully consider 
these opportunities to serve our church family. 
Please talk to Margaret DeBower or call her at 
319-269-1306 or 641-775-3431.

WNALC NEWSLETTER
Keep up-to-date on the news and happenings 
of the WNALC from around the country 
by logging into the Women’s organization 
website, wnalc.org. 
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